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To our new 

Association Visitor 

 
Some of you will have already met Amy Phillipson at our 
support meetings, but I can now tell you that Amy has 
completed her training as an Association Visitor. 

 
Amy Phillipson first heard about the MND Association through 
university. Amy was studying for her BSc in speech and 
language therapy when she was shown some of our leaflets 
during lectures. 
 
Four years on and fully qualified, Amy decided to offer to 
volunteer for the Cheshire Branch. She started off meeting and 
greeting people at the branch’s support meetings for people 
affected by MND and last year put her involvement on a firm 
footing by being elected on to the committee. Amy has built up 
a whole new circle of friends in the Cheshire Branch. 

 

Amy can be contacted on: 
 

 
07870 199435 

 
amy@mndcheshire.org  

 
It was her interest in the disease, and more importantly, the people affected by it, that drove 
her to offer some of her spare time.  
 
“It’s easy to worry that if you volunteer you’ll end up having to find loads of time to help, but 
it’s not like that at all. Even a few hours a month can make a difference. At the moment I 
attend monthly committee meetings and lend a hand at events, so it’s easily manageable and 
fits in around my work and leisure time.” 
 
“I first heard about MND, the Association and the support it gives when it came up as part of 
my degree,” she says. “And although I might see people with MND as part of my job, the 
contact is obviously very limited by time restraints and treatment.  
 
“The visitor role is something I have been interested for a long time. I wanted to be able to 
develop the caring side of my personality and to be able to support families affected by MND 
in whatever way they want. Everyone has been incredibly welcoming and friendly – I have 
never met such an encouraging group of people. I love being on the committee.” 
 
So what would Amy say to someone thinking of volunteering?  
 
“I’d say, go for it. Everyone has a little bit of free time, even if it seems like the smallest 
amount. Obviously it varies throughout life, and some people can give more time than others 
but if you can give a few hours a month it is always appreciated – and it can be tremendously 
rewarding.”   

  

Diary Dates 

16 Sept 

 

Support Group – Grosvenor 

Garden Centre, Chester 

11 Oct Support Group –  

Old Vicarage, Holmes Chapel 

1 Nov Support Group Meeting 

Venue to be advised 

For further details go to 

www.mndcheshire.org 

mailto:amy@mndcheshire.org
http://www.mndcheshire.org/
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Food for 

thought 

 

A man was sitting on the edge 
of the bed, watching his wife, 
who was looking at herself in 
the mirror. Since her birthday 
was not far off he asked what 

she'd like to have for her 
birthday. 

 
'I'd like to be ten again' 

 
On her Birthday, he arose 

early, made her a big bowl of 
Coco Pops, and then took her 
to a theme park. What a day! 

He put her on every ride in the 
park; the Death Slide, the Wall 
of Fear, the Screaming Roller 

Coaster, everything there was. 
 

Five hours later they staggered 
out of the theme park. Her 
head was reeling and her 

stomach felt upside down. He 
then took her to a McDonald's 
where he ordered her a Happy 

Meal with extra fries and a 
chocolate shake. 

 
Then it was off to a movie, 

popcorn, a coke, and M&M's. 
What a fabulous adventure! 

 
Finally at home she collapsed 

into bed exhausted.  
   

He leaned over his wife with a 
big smile and lovingly asked, 
'Well Dear, what was it like 

being TEN again?' 
 

Her eyes slowly opened and 
her expression changed.  

 

'I meant my dress size!' 
 

The moral of the story: Even 
when a man is listening, he is 

going to get it wrong.  

INCURABLE OPTIMISTM 
(Extracted from the MND Associations publications) 
 

As you will now be aware, June saw the start of the new awareness campaign - incurable 
optimism, featuring Patrick Joyce and his young family.  Through this campaign we want to 
help raise awareness of MND.  We are using Patrick’s personal account of life with MND and 
his talent as an artist to help spread the message that the MND Association community is 
made up of incurable optimists determined to do what they can to beat MND.   
Billboard posters of Patrick Joyce and his family have appeared at rail and underground 
stations on the 21 June.   
 
We have also spreading our message through the internet.  We are inviting you to send on 
the links to anyone you know, and include it in all your own emails.  Every action you take, 
even just talking about the campaign with friends, can multiply the effect of incurable 
optimism and spread awareness even further. 
 
Please see www.facebook.com/pages/Patrick-the-Optimist/108547595858198  to see 
Patrick’s face book page and www.patricktheoptimist.org to see Patrick’s blog site and check 
on how he is getting on with his challenge to paint a 100 incurable optimists.   
 
Patrick is working really hard on the campaign and would love to hear from you, so please 
send him your messages of support, and take a look at his portraits. Patrick said: άL ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ 
this 100 portraits project in the hope that I could show that behind the horrible statistics 
there are people fighting tooth and claw to stop this disease, people giving up their lives to 
care for the sufferers and people living with it, with dignity, fortitude and a sense of humour. 
I wanted to do it because these are real people, each with an amazing story of courage and 
hope for the future. I want to tell their stories and through the telling, inspire m or e people 
ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎΦέ  Let’s all help him to make the campaign count 

  

LeJog  

 
As I write this Rogers website, www.dodgergammon.co.uk  is  
displaying 5 days until the start of the ride. 
 
However when you read this Roger will have completed his 
journey, but it is not too late to donate, all monies donated will 
come to the Branch and be put to good use 
 
Lets make sure that his target sponsorship is smashed, you can 
do this by visiting his just giving site at www.justgiving.com/roger-greig .  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Patrick-the-Optimist/108547595858198
http://www.patricktheoptimist.org/
http://www.dodgergammon.co.uk/
http://www.justgiving.com/roger-greig
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Pictured here is Chris Woodhead as he 
presents the 18,345-signature petition  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

 

This is your 

newsletter 

 

So please let us have 

your contributions. 

These can take the 

form of ôhumourõ, 

ôpersonal experiencesõ, 

ôhints and tipsõ, 

ôquestionsõ, ôholidaysõ 

ôphotographsõ, and 

any other 

information that you 

might think of 

interest to our 

members.  

 

I will take articles in 

any format and if 

necessary edit them 

and get your approval 

before publication.  

 

So please do submit 

your contributions  

 

And make this 

newsletter work for 

everyone in Cheshire 

 

Forthcoming 

Event 
A fund raising dinner with 

entertainment is being held on 

Saturday 13
th

 November at 

Brookfield Golf Club, Audlem. 

For further information 

contact Hazel on  

01270 626222 

Hints & Tips 
 

Disabled access information online 
 
LOOK out for a website called Disabled Go that allows you 
to search for a whole range of accessible services. 
 
This includes hotel accommodation, restaurants, pubs, hospitals, etc. The listings have been 
surveyed, with photographs and detailed information about access, eg entrance, reception 
areas, toilets etc. Not only do they include photo evidence, but often dimensions of rooms 
and, in some cases, details about heights of beds,  bathroom facilities etc. 
 
It seems that the website works in partnership with local authorities about access 
information and the database of access guides is forever growing. This website has already 
been posted as a link on our main website, under Life with MND/getting more 
information/useful internet sites. 
 

Visit the website at www.disabledgo.com  
 

Petition presented to No 10 
(Extracted from the MND Associations publications) 
 

DURING MND Awareness Week, 
Sunday Times columnist, Chris Woodhead, 
who is living with MND, handed in our petition 
to Downing Street calling for the Government 
to produce a National Strategy for MND. 
 
Following the delivery of the petition many 
representatives from our branches and groups from 
across the country, were joined by a host of MPs and 
other parliamentarians at a reception in the House of 
Commons. 
 
Thanks to your energy, commitment and enthusiasm we 
have made a real impact with our campaign. Without 
your support, we could not have reached the thousands 
and thousands of people up and down the country who 
signed our petition for a National Strategy for MND. 
 
The petition has been an excellent way to show the Government how much public support 
there is out there for a National Strategy for MND. Our target was 10,000 signatures on the 
petition and together we achieved 18,345 signatures – an incredible result.  
 
Although the petition is now closed, we need to make sure that we continue to shout about 
the need for a National Strategy and for the new Government to make this a priority. The 
petition was just one of a series of campaign activities piling up the pressure on MPs and the 
Government. It has given us a great start in raising awareness of our campaign, but we need 
to keep strengthening our voice and keep up the momentum. 
 
Within the last issue of Thumb Print, our members’ magazine, we enclosed a postcard for 
our members to send to the Prime Minister, David Cameron MP.  
 
Please send this postcard to the Prime Minister to let him know that you support the 
campaign for a National Strategy for MND, and that he should too.  

http://www.disabledgo.com/
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Fund Raising 

and 

Donations 
 

The following monies were 

received by the Branch during 

the last three months. It is 

through such generous gifts 

that the Branch can help the 

people of Cheshire to be as 

independent as possible for as 

long as possible. 
 

 

Hankelow 

Village Fete 
 

The Branch was again invited to 

have a stall at the Fete held on 

June 13th where we sold the 

cuddly toys which had been 

donated from the 

appeal in the last 

issue of the 

newsletter 

 

On the day we 

raised over 

£84 and we 

would like to thank everyone 

who donated their cuddly toys. 
 

 

Baby Clothes 
 

Our thanks must 
go to Nancy 

Dutton who 
has again 

donated £250 she has raised 
from knitting throughout the 
year 
 
 
 

 

 

 

in Nantwich 

 
The Walk to D’Feet was held 

Saturday 19th June in Nantwich as part of the 
Branch’s Awareness Week activities  
 

Walk to D’Feet is the Associations signature national 

fundraising event and a year-round opportunity for the 

Branch to raise awareness and much needed funds through 

sponsored walks. 

  

The weather was kind and on Saturday Morning we 

gave out Awareness Material from a stall in the 

Indoor Market. 

 

The Walk went very well, and we had a total of 20 

Walkers, which included people living with MND, 

along with their carers. Refreshments were enjoyed 

after the walk back at Nantwich Methodist Church. 

The event achieved the much needed awareness as the 

walk was through the centre of Nantwich, and all the walkers were wearing Walk to D’Feet 

T-Shirts. 

 

The Walk to D’Feet has raised over £116 Whilst our thanks go to all Walkers and Sponsors,. 

We also must thank all the volunteers who helped with refreshments, all who made 

donations and supported this event. Your support is very much appreciated.  

 

Footnote: Hazel’s sister organised another Walk to D’Feet in and around Audlem and raised a further £88.00 for the 

Branch, ending up at Hazel’s house for refreshments. 

 

Strawberry and Cream Evening  

 

On the 11
th

 June the Branch held its 10
th

 annual Strawberry and 

Cream Evening, for the first time at the Tarporley Community 

Centre Club, to raise money to support people living with MND in 

Cheshire. This year’s event was again organised by Hazel Francis, 

the Branch Fund Raiser. 

 

Over 100 tickets were sold to members and friends of the Cheshire 

Branch. During the evening there was a raffle, a bottle cork raffle, and a general knowledge 

quiz with a difference! 

 

There were various stalls selling items, including plants, cakes, and jewellery and white 

elephant items, who donated their takings on the night. 

 

Those who attended enjoyed scones served with jam and cream and of course a bowl of 

strawberries and cream! Our thanks must go to Hazel’s daughter Amanda, who donated the 

strawberries. So far this year’s event has raised over £950.  

http://www.mndassociation.org/get_involved/fundraising/get_yourself_involved/walk_to_dfeet_mnd_2009/index.html
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Poynton 

Methodist 

Church 
 

The Ladies Fellowship Group 
at the Church made MND 

their chosen charity for the 
year in memory of a friend 
who passed away in April. 

 
The collected over £800 

through various fund raising 
events during the year, 

 
 

Riluzole 

update 
(Extracted from the MND Associations publications) 

 
WE are continuing to work 

closely with the manufacturers 
of riluzole, Sanofi Aventis, to 
find a long-term solution to 

the problems of riluzole 
shortages. The shortages are 
not caused by any problem 

with the manufacture of 
riluzole. Rather, significant 

amounts of the drug are being 
exported to other EU member 

states, where a higher price 
can be obtained for it. 

Although frowned-on by the 
Government and NHS, this 

practice is legal under EU trade 
laws. 

Sanofi Aventis continue to 
operate their Direct Pharmacy 

Emergency Delivery system. 
Anyone who is having 

difficulty obtaining riluzole 
should ask their pharmacist to 

call 0800 854430 to arrange 
for a supply to be couriered 

direct to them. This service is 
set up to supply riluzole 

within 24 hours in most cases. 

Arley Hall Garden Festival 
 

The Arley Garden Festival is now in 
its 16th year and has become the 
flagship event in the Arley 
Calendar.  
 

There were 100’s of fantastic flower and 

plant nurseries from all over the country. 

The floral Marquee was in full bloom with 

a number of award winning displays on 

show and available to buy.  

 

Lord and Lady Ashbrook invited the Branch 

to set up a stall to promote the 

Association. The stall was manned by members and friends of the Branch. Although we were 

primarily there to raise awareness and we collected over £100.00 from donations and the 

sale of raffle tickets. 

 

Festival-goers were also be able to sample the Pimms & Champagne bar, enjoy a barbeque, 

and indulge with an ice-cream while taking in the sounds of a jazz band. 
 

Lunch at Nunsmere 

 

Following Joel’s (Branch 
Association Visitor) suggestion a 
two course lunch, exclusively for 
carers, was arranged at Nunsmere 
Hall Hotel for 29th July. 
 
All who attended enjoyed pre lunch fruit 
cocktail and the meal.  
 
The pre lunch talk, topic was ‘The 
services provided by Crossroads’,  and 
this was given by Karen Urmston Chief 
Executive Officer of The Wirral and West 
Cheshire Branch of Crossroads  

 

Newport Old Time Market 
 

An Old Time Market was held in Newport 

Shropshire on Friday 18th June 2010, the 

event is held every year. The Branch stall 

which was manned by Hazel, John and 

Amanda, held a tombola and also sold 

strawberries and marshmallows with 

hot chocolate raising over £118.  

  

This is second year that Hazel and family 

have had a stall at Newport.   
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PRE-SCHOOL TEST 

FOR ENGLISH 

SCHOOLS 
 

Which way is the bus below 

travelling? 

 

To the left or to the right? 

 

Can't make up your mind? 

 

Look carefully at the 

picture again.  

 

Still don't know? 

 

Primary school children all 

over the UK were shown this 

picture and asked the same 

question.  

 

90% of them gave this 

answer: 

 

'The bus is travelling to the 

right. 

 

ôWhen asked, ' 

 

Why do you think the bus is 

travelling to the right? 

 

They answered:  

 

'Because you can't see the 

door to get on the bus.'  

 

How do you feel now???  

 

I knowé. me too. 

 

 

Chester Zoo 
 
On Monday 5th July 22 members and 
friends of the Branch enjoyed a day out at 
the Chester Zoo, where the weather was 
ideal after the short heat wave. 
 

Although the day was organised by ‘The 2 M’s’ our 

thanks must go to Wynn Jones who arranged with 

the management of the Zoo for us all to enter free 

of charge. Once inside the Zoo we decided to go our separate ways and to 

meet at a specified time at Oakfield Manor Tea Room in the Board Room 

overlooking the terrace, where afternoon tea would be served. 

 

One of the attractions, where most of us visited, was the Butterfly House 

which had been dedicated to Bea Jones, who passed away with MND late 

in 2008, and was a supporter of Chester Zoo and the Chairperson of The 

North of England Zoological Society from 1991 to 1998. 

 

Visit to Arley Hall Gardens 
 
On Thursday 29th July 22 members and friends of the Branch visited Arley 
Hall Gardens at the invitation of Lord Ashbrook for a tour of the gardens.   
 

Arley Hall has been the ancestral home of the 

Warburton Family since 1470, and the gardens 

which have been created over the last 250 years 

by successive generations of the same family.  

 

Lord Ashbrook gave a brief introduction to the 

group of the history of Arley Hall and then  

the group was joined by Lady Ashbrook. Together 

they gave an informative guided tour of the 

gardens, 

and 

gave 

the history of various features and were more 

than happy to answer the many and varied 

questions were raised.  

 

Amongst the finest in Britain the gardens have 

been created over the last 250 years by 

successive generations of the same family and 

thus offer an unusual blend of long history and 

traditional design with inspired modern ideas and 

additions. The result is a garden rich in atmosphere, interest and vitality – a wonderful 

example of the idea that the best gardens are living, changing works of art.  

 

This was followed by an excellent afternoon tea in the Tudor Barn and Hazel Francis, on 

behalf of the Branch, thanked Lord and Lady Ashbrook for their hospitality  

Blue Morpho 
(Morpho menelaus) 
found in Central and 

South America 
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Newsletter 

 

If you would like to 

receive your 

newsletter by email 

then please contact  

Hal Bailey  

on  

 

hal@mndcheshire.org 

 

Committee Stuff 
 

Unfortunately the Branch 
Chairperson Julie Williams,  

due to personal reasons 
has resigned from the Committee.  

 
We would like to thank  

her for her hard work and I am 
sure we all wish her  
well for the future. 

 

Annual 

Conference 
 

Just a reminder for those 
who want to attend, The 
Annual Conference and 

AGM will be held on the 11 
September at 

the Nottingham Belfry. 
 

Congratulations 
 

 
to our 

Secretary 
Clare and 

her 
husband Dave who are now 
proud parents of a little girl,  

Imogen Catharine   
who was born on 3

rd
 August 

weighing 8lb 9oz. 

Financial Stuff 

 

Incapacity benefit 
(Extracted from the MND Associations publications) 

 

AS part of the new Coalition Government’s programme of reforms, it 
has announced that it will continue with the Labour Government’s plans to migrate 
all current claimants of Incapacity Benefit (IB) to the new Employment Support 
Allowance. 

In principle, this means that everyone who currently receives IB will 
be assessed for their fitness to work, although there are some 
exceptions to this.  

We have written to the secretary of state for work and pensions, Iain 
Duncan Smith, to make it clear to him that people with MND who 
have left the workforce should not be assessed for a return to work, 
and we are working further with his officials to ensure that people 
with MND are not subjected to wholly inappropriate new 
assessments. 

The migration process will begin in April next year and take three 
years to complete. People with MND who receive IB may receive 
letters next spring explaining what happens next – in most cases, this should simply be an 
automatic transfer to the new benefit. We will be providing further advice nearer the time. 

In the meantime, we would be interested to hear the experiences of any person with MND 
who has been subjected to a Work Capability Assessment, either for IB or Employment 
Support Allowance.  
 
We believe that it is wrong to subject people with MND to these tests. Evidence of what is 
happening in practice will assist us on making this clear to the Government.  
 
Please email any experiences to john.kell@mndassociation.org.  
 

 
  

Summarised Accounts for the  

Income Expenditure 

Item Year to Date Item Year to Date 

General Donations 7,066.30 Financial Support 3,269.42 

In Memoriam Donations 2,753.81 National Office 7,788.17 

Fund Raising 1,784.42 Branch Admin costs 1,032.68 

Bank Interest  Publicity 1,015.10 

Sundries  Support Group Meetings 756.10 

  Total Expenditure 13,861.47 

  Surplus/Deficit  2,256.94 

Total Income 11,604.53 Total 11,604.53 

We are working to 

ensure that people 

with MND are not 

subjected to 

wholly 

inappropriate new 

assessments 

mailto:hal@mndcheshire.org
mailto:john.kell@mndassociation.org
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      Useful Contacts 
 

 

 

MND Connect offers support, information and advice to: People living with MND, Health and 

Social Care Professionals, staff and volunteers 

 

Kathy James is the Association's Regional Care Development Adviser (RCA) working in the 

Branch area, who has detailed knowledge of the care and management of MND.  

 

Kathy can be contacted on 0845 375 1832, or email: kathy.james@mndassociation.org 

 

Branch Contacts 

 

Association Visitors 
 

 

 

 
Important Notice 
 

If you know anyone living with MND or a Carer of someone living  
with MND and they have not had any contact with the Branch, please 
pass on your copy of the newsletter and encourage them to make 
contact with us. All our contact details are shown above. 
 

Would you like to meet us at one our informal get togethers for tea 
and cake in and around Cheshire ð two of our venues are Hotels and 
one is a Garden Centre. These are very friendly and positive meetings 
with an exchange of ideas and hints and tips. 
 

Again we would love to meet you, and if you think this is for you 
please contact us. 

 

Acting Chair Joel Millet 01625 525409 joel@mndcheshire.org  

Secretary Clare Ward 01565 653475 clare@mndcheshire.org  

Treasurer Martin White 01695 628292 martin@mndcheshire.org  

Branch Contact Marion Chadwick 07929 732958 marion.38@btinternet.com   

Publicity Officer Helen Parker 07834 773113 helenswords@sky.com  

Newsletter Editor Hal Bailey 01565 634831 hal@mndcheshire.org  

Fund Raising Hazel Francis 01270 626222 hazel@mndcheshire.org  

Ann Barlow 01606 891027 ann@mndcheshire.org  

Joel Millet 01625 525409 joel@mndcheshire.org  

Amy  Phillipson 07870 199435 amy@mndcheshire.org  
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